August 14, 2017 Woodhull Township

Park Commission
F. Kline opened the meeting at 7:03 with pledge and prayer.
Roll Call
Mr. F. Kline — Present
Mrs. C. Henske — Present
Mrs. P. Hill — Present
Mrs. K. Colby — Present
Mrs. L. Sayles — Present
Minutes

Minutes read. Motion to accept minutes as written by K. Colby and
seconded by L. Sayles. Motion carried.

Garden Tractor

F. Kline and C. Henske’s husband Carl looked at tractors at Home Depot
and felt the 22 HP and the frame is not heavy enough to drag the ball
fields. K. Colby asked if anyone contacted D & G for a used tractor, C.
Henske said they did have one on line. F. Kline said his son said to get on
line and they have them there. C. Henske said there aren’t very many. K.
Colby’s thought was if you called and explained we have a limited budget
and if we tell them it's a worthy cause, being a park maybe they could give
us a good price. Still looking. Tabled until next month.

Walking Trail

L. Sayles received two bids one from One Way and one from Mike & Son’s.
Mike & Son’s verbally gave us a bid of $30,000, will check later to see if
they sent the bid in my e-mail. One Way gave us a bid for $38,980.00. C.
Henske asked if Guy Hubbard would know of anyone that could do the job?
K. Colby will call Guy Hubbard since he sealed the driveway before, maybe
he knows someone. Tabled until next month.



Discuss bills

Paula submitted bills for her painting of the lower pavilion shed, Pure Green
was submitted to pay. Krista motion to pay bills, Laura seconded. Roll call:
F. Kline, L. Sayles, K. Colby, C. Henske, P. Hill.

New business

L. Sayles - Paula painted the lower pavilion shed. Took 3 days of hard
work. Paula volunteered to paint the upped pavilion shed before fall.

K. Colby — no new business
C. Henske — 3 reservations for the pavilions for August.

P. Hill — nest of wasps, pavilion and play equipment. Fred will take care of
it.

F. Kline — did a water test, bacteria and nitrate. Got rid of the nettles and
grass by the walking trail near flowers. Trimmed a tree.

Need to work on 5 year plan. C. Henske said it got tabled until we go to the
county. Need a 5 year plan to receive grants. Need to get in touch with the
guy that was coming with J. Plowman when he was invited.

F. Kline asked if the public had questions. No questions.
Guests'tonight are Julie Black, Bill Hall, Judi Raymond, & Sheila Mendel.

Meeting adjourned at 8.00, next month’s meeting will be on September 12,
2017.



